
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,                     November 2021 
 
Because thy lovingkindness is better than life, my lips shall praise thee. (Psalm 63:3) 
 
They're here! 
After the doorbell–ringing–at–midnight mischief and trash thrown through our security bars into our garage area, God 
wonderfully enabled us to befriend the teenage gang that lives in our street. 
Atan invited them to come for Bible study, and last week, 8 came, and this past 
Saturday, 10 young people heard God's word! Rejoice with us in what God is 
doing! 
 
God's Word says that it is through Jesus alone we confess our sin . . .  
This was a radical statement coming from Michelle, who had been taught 
otherwise in her church. Through Bible studies with Rachel, both Ronna and 
Michelle are seeing the truth of what God says about confession and idol 
adoration. Alexa also just began Bible studies with Rachel, and it is refreshing 
to see her hunger for God's word. God also answered prayer for Atan in bringing men to 
his Bible study at our former apartment building every Tuesday. 
 
Bible College 
The Bible College has 4 weeks left in our semester, and we praise God for what He is 
doing this whirlwind of a semester! Please pray for students who are enduring conditions 
of unrest in Myanmar and also for a graduate student now pastoring in Bangladesh who 
faces death threats. Yet we take joy in entrusting them and their ministries to the God Who 
holds them best.  
 
Praises! 
God has given us a little boy, due Feb 7! 
Kara (second daughter) just turned 4 on October 31. 
Some restrictions are easing here, opening more ministry opportunities. 
 
Prayer Requests 
Wisdom as Atan teaches at the Bible College 
Good health for Rachel and the little one 
God to continue to work in Ronna, Michelle, and Alexa's lives 
Salvation for those attending the teenage/children Bible study and men's 
Bible Study 
More opportunities for evangelism and Bible studies 
 
May God continue to open opportunities for sharing Him as we serve Him in the often seemingly oppressive darkness 
around us. May we delight in His loving kindness as we trust Him to work! 
 
 
Your servants for His Glory in the Philippines, 
 
Atan, Rachel, Hannah, Kara, and Leah 
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